
LETTER

R.O.C. BANKERS ASSOCIATION
From
:
R.O.C. Bankers Association (the "BA")
Date
:
March 14, 2003
Ref. No.
:
Quan-Xin-Zi-0629
Subject
:
BA response to complaints from credit card holders that some contracted merchants are disclosing the cardholder's credit card number or ID number on invoices, as per the Explanation, below.  Please take note and act accordingly.
Explanation:

1. This is in response to the Bureau of Monetary Affairs ("BOMA"), Ministry of Finance ("MOF")letter dated January 10, 2003 (Ref. No.: Tai-Rong-Ju-(4)-Zi-0910061871).
2. According to an investigation by acquirers, some contracted merchants included the name, address, and credit card, uniform invoice, or ID number of purchasers on invoices in order to comply with Article 9 of the "Rules Governing the Use of Uniform Invoice Numbers") (the "Invoice Rules") as amended and promulgated by the MOF on June 24, 1997 (Ref. No. Tai-Cai-Shui-Guan-861902617).  The BA proposes that BOMA request the Department of Taxation to revise the Invoice Rules, after which the BA will, based on such revision, issue a letter requesting acquiring institutions to act in accordance with such revised Invoice Rules.
3. In the meantime, the BA will issue a letter to acquirers requesting that they advise contracted merchants that, in order to protect credit cardholder rights they refrain from putting personal data on uniform invoices, except to the extent required by the Invoice Rules.
ATTACHMENT TO
BA LETTER, DATED
MARCH 14, 2003


LETTER

R.O.C. BANKERS ASSOCIATION
From
:
R.O.C. Bankers Association (the "BA")
Date
:
March 14, 2003
Ref. No.
:
Quan-Xin-Zi-0629-1
Subject
:
Acquiring institutions are requested to advise contracted merchants that in order to protect credit cardholder rights, except as required by the Rules Governing the Use of Uniform Invoice Numbers, contracted merchants should refrain from putting personal data on uniform invoices.
Explanation:
This is done in accordance with the resolution adopted at the BA meeting held on February 26, 2002, in response to the special proposal to address differences of opinion among acquiring institutions arising from jewelry merchants' implementation of the "Joint Measures to Combat Credit Card Fraud."
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